
To know HIM  and to  make  HIM  known 

Service Times 
Sunday: 
Bible Study……………...9:45  am 
Worship…………………10:45 am 
 
LifeGroups 
Hannigan - No Summer meetings 
Denham…………..…..….5:30 pm 
Reynolds………......….....6:00 pm 
Morris…………….………………... 
    5:00pm on the 1st and 3rd Sunday 

Wednesday: 

Bible Study…………......7-8:00pm 

Minister: 

Stephen Walker    304-925-7435 
                              stephen@kccofc.org 
 

Youth Minister: 
Alex Ross       alexandermross8@gmail.com 
 

Elders: 

Tom Hannigan       304-965-7435  
Chris Morris           304-344-1817 
Bill Reynolds          304-744-0012 
Joe Riley                304-346-4476 
 

Deacons: 

Alex Derenburger 
Paul Estep           
Herb Kinder 
Tom McNeely    
Richard Wagner  
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At my son’s preschool, the teachers have a “quiet chair.” The quiet chair is for when a child is  
getting a little bit chaotic and loud for the space they are in. They are asked to sit down, take a few 
breaths, and remember where they are before returning to play. It isn’t necessarily a punishment, 
it is just a way to help a child to calm down before they get to the point of needing to be punished. 
It is a good safeguard that has been put in place to help a child correct their path before they do 
something they shouldn’t. 
 
What is your “quiet chair?” Every day, we get caught up in the hustle and bustle of life. Life gets 
noisy and chaotic with the sounds of work, school, bills, cleaning, sports, shopping, church, and 
everything else. Though none of these things are in anyway bad, they can tend to cause our life  
to seem too loud for the space we are in.  When life is too loud and we are too caught up in the 
everyday issues of life, it can become quite difficult to listen to the Teacher. 
 
So, what is your “quiet chair?” Where are you going and what are you doing to calm down and 
take a few breaths before life spins you too far out of control?  
 
The psalmist encouraged us to employ the same safeguard against punishment by writing: “Be 
still, and know that I am God.” - (Psalm 46:10). 
 
“Be still” - Sit down in the quiet chair! 
“Know that I am God” - Remember that, even though we are caught up in the noise of this world, 
we need to keep our ears open to listen to the Teacher. 
 
I want to challenge you to find a few moments every day to sit down in the “quiet chair”. It’s not a 
bad place to be. Sit in the “quiet chair,” take a few breaths, and remember where you are - under 
the watchful eye and in the loving arms of the Great Teacher! 
 
Love you all, 
Stephen 

The Quiet Chair 

Help us save money  
on paper and postage… 
request this newsletter to 

be emailed to you!  
office@kccofc.org 

 



September 3, 2017 
  

Morning Assembly 
  

Front Greeter:   Debbie Derenburger 
Usher:    Richard Wagner 
Worship Leader:  Carson Henley 
Opening Prayer:   Bill Reynolds 
Communion Preside:  Joe Riley 
 Serve East:     Herb Kinder 
                          Matt Barber 
 Serve West:    Alex Ross 
                          Duane Scyoc 
Scripture Reading: Steve Samples 
Closing Prayer: Paul Estep 
Contribution Tally:   H & R Kinder 
Sound Booth:    Steve Dale 
PowerPoint:    Jamison Wilkinson 
Nursery:     Kara McNeely 
  Assistant:  Lilly Wilkinson 

 
 
 

 

  

  August 30 September 6 
Usher:           Chris Morris Tom McNeely 

Prayer           Bill Reynolds Nick Johnson 

Sound Booth Tom McNeely Paul Estep 

Nursery:             Help Needed Linda Johnson 
 

Bible Classes from 7:00-8:00pm 
   

Communion Preparation & Garments:   

Linda Hall 

Sunday Morning Children’s Breakfast Prep: 

Sara Wood 

 

If you cannot serve as scheduled,  

please contact Tom McNeely at 304-346-5212. 
  

 
 
Attendance  
 Bible Class…………………..………..36 
 Worship…………………….……..…..76 
 Wednesday……………..…………….39 
Contribution....……………………….$2,582.09 

  
Building Fund Donations YTD… ..$16,157.36 

September 5 - Prayer Meeting, 6pm at the church 
building. Our church desires to be a people who call 
on the name of the Lord. We meet as one group to 
pray together on the first Tuesday of each month. 
Everyone is welcome and you do not have to pray 
out loud if you do not want to. If you haven’t been in 
a while, please come! 
 

September 10 - Sunday morning singing class 
will resume in the multi-purpose room at 9:45am. 
 

September 12 - Book Club Meeting, 7pm at the 
home of Sue Riley. The book to read and discuss is 
The Language of Flowers by Vanessa Diffenbaugh. 
Everyone is welcome! 
 

September 16 - Beth Moore LIVE Simulcast,  
9am at the church building. Don't miss out on this 
special, LIVE event! Please RSVP to Grace Wagner 
or Amy Kuhns today! 
 

September 22nd-23rd - Kings Island Trip for our 
youth group. Meet at the church building at 4:30 
Friday evening, spend night in OH, park all day  
Saturday, then come home Saturday evening. You 
must RSVP BY SEPTEMBER 10th to Amy Kuhns. 
 

September 28 - Young At Heart Breakfast, 10am 
at Cracker Barrel. Please RSVP to Joe Riley. 
 

October 1 - Friends & Family Day, invite your 
friends, family, neighbors, and coworkers to join  
us for worship service and a fellowship dinner  
afterwards! 
 

October 8 - Annual Chili Cookoff 
 

October 25 - Trunk or Treat  
 

Youth Group - Mark your calendars!  
October TBA           Halloween Fun Activities 
November 11th           Veterans Day Service Project 
January 13th           Snow Tubing 
February 16th-18th      Winterfest 2018 

 
 
 
 
Q: What time of day was Adam created? 
A: Just a little before Eve. 

• Chuck and Shirley Denham     
5:30-6:30pm Sunday in room 17 at the building. 
Studying a series titled The Grave Robber. It is 
about the miracles of Jesus. 

• Tom and Brenda Hannigan     
Meetings will resume on September 10th. 

• Chris and Renee Morris       
5:00-7:00pm (1st & 3rd Sundays) in their home. 
Studying The Best Question Ever by Andy Stanley. 

• Bill and Darlena Reynolds       
6:00-8:00pm Sunday in their home. 
Studying “Living Generously,” on RightNow Media. 
 
 

LifeGroups are open to everyone, come anytime!   
Feel free to try them all!  

 

 
 
 

 Janice Richardson  8/1 
 Renee Morris   8/4 
 Jamison Wilkinson  8/4 
 Linda Hall   8/8 
 Wylie Wilkinson  8/8 
 Duane Scyoc   8/11 
 Avery Walker   8/19 
 Sydney Moore  8/24 
 Rose Kinder   8/26 
 Micah Stephenson  8/28 
 Joe Riley   8/29 
 Brenda Cantrell  8/30 
 Dena Holstine   8/31 
 

 
 
 
 Chuck & Shirley Denham  8/2 
 Matthew & Bethany Boggs 8/5 
 Stephen & Erika Walker  8/8 
 Paul & Brenda Cantrell  8/14 
 Doug & Danene Hartley  8/15 
 Chris & Renee Morris  8/24 
 Pete & Bianca Williams  8/26 
 Alex & Ali Ross   8/27 

 
Did I miss a special day? Contact office@kccofc.org 

Privileged To Serve LifeGroup Information 

August 29, 2017 

• Those serving our country: David Hartley, Allen 
Hartley, Brandon McKinney. 

• Doug Midkiff 
• Susan Orick's sister, Margaret Scott and     

father-in-law, Kenneth Orick.  
• Tom Winnell  
• Cathy Harding 

• Lanny Markland  

• Jean Ann Hartley, Doug Hartley’s mother 

• Julie Farley  

• Alan Newhouse  

• Katie Cobb, 13 year old being treated for a     
recurrence of Non-Hodgkin’s lymphoma.  

 
 

 
 

 
“Silver for Children” Gleaner 
Campaign cans are available.  
If you are interested in taking a 
can to fill, they are located on  
the shelving unit near the church 
office. Please return the cans to 
Amy or Stephen for safekeeping 

until a representative from Potter picks them up in 
November. 
 

 
 
 
 Kanawha City Church of Christ will be    
accepting donations to help those affected by     
Hurricane Harvey in Texas. All donations will be 
sent to Churches of Christ Disaster Relief Effort  
earmarked for the Texas flooding.  
 
 
 
 
 The participation of eighteen members who 
stayed after services August 27th is appreciated!  
A summary of the meeting details will be sent out on 
CCB. Paper copies of the summary will be available 
in the church foyer. 

Attendance and Contribution 

Dates To Remember 

Wednesday Evening 

Remember In Prayer 

Potter Children’s Home 

Texas Hurricane Help 

Discipleship Meeting 

Smile Corner 


